
     HB 2356  

 

Chair___________ and Members of the committee. For your record my name is 

Cathy McInnis. I live at 890 Cater Ct., Keizer, Or.  

 

I am Ashley Buckle’s Mother, and I am here to support and represent her and other 

women and children in the state of Oregon.  

 

Our current system lacks justice and accountability to these predators that commit 

invasion of personal privacy. Currently in the state of Oregon, the laws allow 

someone to enter your home, place a camera, in the privacy of your own bedroom 

and bathroom, retrieve that camera, view and use the videos as often as they like and 

for whatever purposes they wish. These videos are now forever in cyberspace for 

anyone to view. 

 

We were in shock to be told that in the state of Oregon these crimes are only 

considered a misdemeanor and perpetrators do not have to register as a sex offender 

after committing these crimes, including minors.  

 

 It is nearly impossible to put into words the pain, fear, and devastation that my 

family, friends, and myself have suffered. We are not only victims of this crime, we 

are also victims of the  

lack of enforcement due to current Oregon laws.  

 

We feel strongly that the Oregon law must be changed. Invasion of Personal Privacy 

needs to be a felony and that the perpetrators register as a sex offender.  

 

Let’s work together to pass HB 2356 and respect, support our Oregonians. 

 

We are requesting for a hearing and a work session on HB 2356. We would like the 

opportunity to meet and answer any further questions. We want to thank you for 

your time and consideration of the important piece of legislation.  


